
 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
                        
Welcome back to everyone after the March Break.  

Students and staff are rested and refreshed and are 

definitely excited to return to their learning and to 

warmer school days!   

 

Our first STEAM night was a huge success thanks to 

Ms. Timpano and her team of staff, student and 

parent volunteers.  A big thanks is due to School 

Council for supporting initiatives such as this through 

the ‘Parents Reaching Out’ grant that we received and 

used for this evening.   

 

Other events at the school this month include our 

‘Swim to Survive’ for grades 3 and 7 and of course the 

many sports teams and intramurals that are up and 

running.  Our junior and intermediate basketball, 

volleyball and hockey teams have been practicing and 

competing at several games and tournaments and our 

rugby season for intermediate students has just 

begun!  Upcoming field trips are focused on the arts 

and include visits to Georgian Theatre, King’s Wharf 

and Stratford Festival to name a few.   

 

A special focus this past month has been raising 

awareness and providing opportunities for both staff 

and students to learn about the history and culture of 

our Indigenous Peoples.  As part of this learning, our 

grade 7 and 8 students participated in a somber 

‘Blanket Ceremony’ and we are pleased to welcome a 

visiting elder from the Barrie Native Friendship 

Centre and Georgian College Aboriginal Centre to 

present to our students from grades 1-6.   

 

Happy spring! 

 

 

CLASS PLACEMENTS 
 

We will shortly begin the process of class placements 

for the fall of 2017.  Please be aware that a great deal 

of time and effort is spent in organizing class 

placements for the following year.  There are many 

variables that are considered in the process.  If there 

are unusual circumstances for which you wish to 

make a request for class placement, please put your 

request and reasons in writing and give them to the 

Principal, Ms. Kadela, by Friday April 29th.  These 

will be considered but we cannot promise that such 

requests can be granted.  Class organization is 

finalized by June.  However, enrollment changes may 

result in a re-organization by the third week in 

September.      

SCHOOL COUNCIL’S MESSAGE 
 
We hope everyone had a well-rested March Break and 

is back into the swing of things.   

We would like to take this opportunity to thank those 

who have helped by volunteering their time thus 

far.  Without you, we would not be able to run the 

fundraising programs that we do and appreciate the 

time you do give to us.  Thank you.  With that being 

said, we are always looking for people to help us 

out.  Without fundraising, your children would not 

benefit from the products or materials we are able to 

purchase for our school.  Please contact the office if 

you are able to help us out in anyway.  This could be 

lunch monitoring for 20 minutes at a time, counting, 

organizing and/or manning areas during our special 

events.  

We would like to thank all those involved with the 

STEAM night we had the first week in March. It was 
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an amazing turn out and we hope all of you enjoyed it. 

A special thanks to Ms. Timpano for organizing.   

Also, thank you to all those who purchased Snow 

Valley coupons this year. That too, was a big 

fundraiser for us and we appreciate you supporting 

your child’s school’s fundraising needs. 

Please look for the upcoming Bike Rodeo in June. We 

are really looking forward to this event.  

We hope you all have an enjoyable Easter weekend… 

Sincerely,  

Tara Marshall-Sutton & Lori Closs-Philips 

 

 MATH CORNER 
 
Estimation:  An Important Math Skill 

Benefits:  There are many benefits to learning how to 

estimate and when to round up or round down, and how 

to keep track of a running total. 

• When you are shopping, have your child keep a 

running total of 

how much you 

are spending by 

using prices that 

he or she rounds 

up or rounds 

down. For a 

challenge, set a 

limit on the 

amount of money 

you will spend. 

 

• Give your child an imaginary budget to spend at a 

favourite store (flyers or online catalogues may be 

helpful). Without writing down the amounts, have your 

child choose items to purchase. He or she will have to 

use estimation to stay within the budget. Then, have 

your child add up the actual costs. Did she or he stay 

within the budget? For a challenge, help your child 

estimate any taxes. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEASURING SCHOOL SAFETY 

AND INCLUSION: SURVEY 

RESULTS AND NEXT STEPS 

 
In January, students, staff and parents provided 

feedback on our school climate through a survey. The 

survey included questions about the tone of the 

school, safety, inclusion, activities and more. The 

results of the survey are now available. We’ll provide 

an overview of the results and next steps at our school 

council meeting on April 5th in the school library.  All 

parents are invited to attend. Here is a summary of 

our report: 

Students and parents identified our outdoor space as 

an important part of our school.  Students and staff 

feel that our students are one of the best things about 

Minesing!  Parents also identified school spirit as a 

positive part of our school.  Common concerns among 

the 3 groups is stress and anxiety.    

This report will help guide discussions with staff, 

students and school council about the effectiveness of 

activities and supports at our school. The survey is 

one of the ways we measure our progress. It helps us 

plan for improvement. We use the data when we work 

on our annual School Learning Plan.  

 

STEAM IN MOTION 
 
On Wednesday, March 1st, many parents/guardians, 

students and staff took on challenges that involved 

Science, Technology, Engineering, the Arts and 

Mathematics through 

this integrated 

approach to learning 

referred to as 

‘STEAM’.  Some of the 

popular stations 

included artbots, 

parachutes and 

ziplines, robotics and coding, brain hats, pics at the 

green screen and the edible soil creation.  Lots of 

different options were available and it was hard to 

pick.  As well, special thanks to Mrs. Sharpe’s Gr. 6 

class who shared some ‘City of Ember’ Steam 

constructions and Mrs. Kowalyk and Mrs. Gaffoor’s 

Gr. 3 classes for displays that used the design cycle to 

solve a problem linked to their literacy study, ‘The 

Day the Crayons Came Home’.  Many thanks to the 

School Council, especially T. Molloy and J. Degrechie 

who helped with the planning of the event and to 

some key staff and student helpers for their time and 

Tip! 
Friendly numbers are numbers 

that are easy to work with 

mentally, and children can use 

them to estimate an answer.  

What friendly numbers are 

helping your child to track the 

total when rounding to the 

nearest dime? Quarter? Dollar? 

 



commitment in ensuring that the event was a success.  

It couldn’t have happened without all of you!!! 

Many of our families took advantage of the 

opportunity to give input before and after the event 

through the google forms 

sent out electronically to 

everyone and we greatly 

appreciate hearing all of 

your feedback for future 

planning.  Congratulations 

to D. and L. Adams and 

family who have won the 

Steam draw prize of their 

choice for completing the 

Exit survey. 

It was a busy and interactive night!  This event was 

funded by the Ministry Pro-Grant for School Council 

initiative and we look forward to offering another 

opportunity next year.  Thanks to everyone who 

joined us.  

 

STAY DRY 
 
We really do remind, encourage and insist that 

students stay out of the water. (You must wonder 

sometimes judging by their boots and socks!) With the 

large amount of students asking to phone home for 

dry clothing, having an extra pair of socks and pants 

tucked into their backpacks is a great idea, especially 

this year when our yard looks like the Minesing 

Swamp has invaded. We 

will do our best to 

counteract the seemingly 

magnetic force of puddles! 

And don’t forget to dress 

for rainy weather! 

 
 

 
 

WELCOME TO KINDERGARTEN  
 
If you have a child starting Junior Kindergarten in 

September, they need to be registered in order to 

attend our “Welcome to Kindergarten” event, taking 

place Wednesday, May 10th from 5:15 to 7:00 pm. 

Registration packages are available at the school 

office. Come experience what life is like in 

Kindergarten! Explore areas of the program, meet 

Kindergarten educators and have the chance to ask 

questions. We look forward to welcoming you! For 

more information, visit www.scdsb.on.ca, click on 

‘Programs’, ‘Kindergarten’ and then ‘Kindergarten 

Orientation’. 

 

Senior Kindergarten students will begin to attend 

school on Tuesday, September 5, 2017 and will attend 

continuously from this time. All Junior Kindergarten 

students will begin school on Thursday, September 7, 

2017 and will attend continuously from this time. 

 
 

DRESS CODE 
 
With the warmer weather upon us, we should keep in 

mind of the dress code. The dress code was developed 

in consultation with staff and students. Students are 

expected to respect the guidelines when dressing for 

school. Our school is a safe space. We work to be 

equitable and inclusive, and understand that students 

may choose to express themselves through their 

clothing choices.  

Student clothing cannot pose a safety concern or 

conceal identity. Exceptions are granted to students 

who wear head coverings or other garments/objects for 

the purposes of religious observance, medical or 

sensory needs, or other reasons protected by the 

Ontario Human Rights Code.  

 

The SCDSB dress code is available in the student 

agenda and online at www.scdsb.on.ca. If you have 

questions about the dress code, you can contact the 

principal or the SCDSB Equity and Inclusive 

Education Team at 705-728-7570. 

 

 

SAFE ARRIVAL 

Thank you to all parents and guardians who call into 

our Student Safe Arrival program to report if your 

child(ren) will be absent and/or late for school. If 

you’ve sent a note to the teacher, please call the Safe 

Arrival program as well to ensure the office staff have 

the correct information. If your child(ren) attend the 

YMCA Child Care program, please let them know as 

well so they are in the loop. The Safe Arrival line is 

open 24/7 so even if you know your child(ren) will be 

absent a week from now – you can call on any day and 

time. Just dial (705) 728-1944 and hit 1. Also, please 

ensure that your contact information is up to date. 
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SAFE SCHOOLS REPORTING 

TOOL 

Parents and guardians:  don’t forget that the SCDSB 

Safe Schools Reporting Tool is always available to use 

on our school website homepage. The Safe Schools 

Reporting Tool gives students, parents and 

community members a way to report an incident 

online – whether it be bullying, drug use, vandalism 

or otherwise. Students are always encouraged to 

speak with a trusted, caring adult at school or home 

about their concerns, but the online form provides  

another option to those individuals who may not feel 

comfortable speaking in person. When an incident is 

reported, an email will automatically be generated 

and sent to the principal and vice-principal of that 

school, and school staff will follow-up. Student safety 

and well-being is always our top priority. All members 

of our school community have the right to be safe and 

feel safe in our school community. This is one more 

tool at our disposal to achieve and maintain a positive 

school climate.  

SCHOOL BUS EVACUATION 

TRAINING APRIL 3-7 

The Simcoe County Student Transportation 

Consortium (SCSTC), in partnership with school bus 

operators, is offering 

school bus evacuation 

training to all home-to-

school transported 

students the week of 

April 3 to 7. During 

this week, school bus 

drivers will educate 

students on how to 

evacuate a school bus safely in an emergency 

situation. For more information, visit 

main.simcoecountyschoolbus.ca/. 

 

SCHOOL CASH ONLINE 

The SchoolCash Online program is available at our 

school. Parents can pay online for lunches, school 

trips and other items. Parents who sign up will 

receive a notification when a new item becomes 

available for purchase. Items are personalized to each 

student. Parents use a secure online account to 

process payments, and can either make a one-time 

payment for each item as it occurs, or load money to 

carry a balance in the account to make payments in 

the future. To create an online account, go to 

simcoecounty.schoolcashonline.com. Letters were sent 

home earlier this school year with instructions and 

your child’s ID # for sign-up. Please contact the school 

office with any questions. 

 

PARENT WORKSHOPS TO HELP 

UNDERSTAND INDIVIDUAL 

EDUCATION PLANS (IEP) 

The Simcoe County District School Board’s Special 

Education Advisory Committee and Special Education 

Department are offering informational workshops for 

parents/guardians to enhance collaboration between 

parents and schools in the development of a student 

Individual Education Plan (IEP). These workshops 

are free to attend and open to all interested 

parents/guardians.  

 

Workshops take place from 6:30 to 8:00 pm: 

 

¶ April 11: Lions Oval PS – 25 Brant Street 

West, Orillia 

¶ April 12: Bear Creek SS – 100 Red Oak  

Drive, Barrie 

¶ April 13: Mundy’s Bay PS – 340 Sixth Street, 

Midland 

¶ April 18: Chris Hadfield PS – 211 West Park, 

Bradford 

¶ April 19: Alliston Union PS – 211 Church 

Street North, Alliston 

¶ April 20: Admiral Collingwood ES – 15 Dey 

Drive, Collingwood 

 

VOLUNTEERS 

We are always welcoming volunteers here at Minesing 

Central School! In order to volunteer, you must obtain 

a Criminal Record Check which can be done at the 

Huronia West OPP Detachment at Wasaga Beach. A 

letter from the school office is required to present to 

the detachment before a CRC can be done and there is 

often a wait period to receive your check, depending 

on how busy the detachment is. If you already have 

an original copy of a CRC dated within the last 6 

months, you may submit it to the school without going 

through the above procedure.  

 

 
 

School volunteers are also required to attend an 

annual mandatory volunteer orientation session. A 

declaration is to be signed each year by Oct. 31st to 

keep your CRC current. Failure to sign the 

declaration each year by Oct. 31st will result in your 

CRC becoming invalid and you would then be 

required to obtain a new one.  



The original copy of your CRC must be handed in to 

the school office to forward to the Education Centre 

for processing before you are added to the approved 

volunteer list. You are not eligible to volunteer until 

you have been added to this list by the 

Superintendent’s office (a process which can take up 

to 2+ weeks) following the receipt of your CRC at the 

school office. Please do not wait until the last minute 

to obtain a Criminal Record Check so that you may go 

on a class field trip or you may be disappointed.  

 

Important Reminder: You must also have a 

current CRC on file in the school office in order 

to drive students to sports games and/or class 

field trips. 

 

We thank all of our volunteers for being available to 

help out in any and all areas when needed! 

 

VACCINATION REMINDER FOR 

PARENTS OF GRADE 1 

STUDENTS 

All students must have an up-to-date immunization 

record on file at the health unit. Since starting 

Kindergarten, your child may have received new 

immunizations. If so, you must send their updated 

immunization records to the Simcoe Muskoka District 

Health Unit for: 

¶ Tetanus, Diptheria, Pertussis and Polio 

¶ Measles, Mumps and Rubella 

¶ Meningococcal Disease 

¶ Two doses of a Chickenpox (Varicella) 

containing vaccine 

 

If your child will not be getting these vaccines, you will 

need to give the health unit a valid medical exemption 

or affidavit. To complete either of these forms, you can 

call the health unit. Your child could be temporarily 

suspended from school if the health unit does not have 

an up-to-date record on file. 

 

Follow these steps to help protect everyone in your 

school community: 

¶ Check your child’s yellow immunization card 

¶ Contact your health care provider to get a 

record or to get missing vaccines 

¶ Share the complete record with the health unit 

at www.smdhu.org/immsonline or fax the 

record to the health unit at 705-726-3962 

  

For more information, visit the Simcoe Muskoka 

District Health Unit’s website at 

www.simcoemuskokahealth.org  

 

Information provided by the Simcoe Muskoka District 

Health Unit  

MOVING TO FIND BALANCE: 

FREE PARENT FORUM 

Seasons Centre for Grieving Children is presenting an 

educational forum for parents called Moving to Find 

Balance: Resilient Children and Youth Connecting 

Physical Activity to Mental Health.  This event, free for 

all parents, will explore how you can incorporate more 

activity in your own life, how you can encourage 

children to get moving and how to access family-

friendly local resources that are low or no cost. The 

event takes place on April 25th from 6:00 to 9:00 pm at 

Liberty North Events Facility (100 Caplan Avenue, 

Barrie). The evening forum is free to attend, but you 

must register. For details, visit 

http://www.grievingchildren.com/events/signature-

events/. 

 

EARTH DAY 2017 

 
Saturday April 22nd, 2017 is Earth Day around the 

world. Throughout the preceding week, classes at 

Minesing Central will be involved with cleaning up 

the environment, the school 

yard and surrounding fields.   

Students should bring 

reusable gloves to protect their 

hands.  Each class will have 

their own area to clean. Thank 

you for making our Earth a 

better place to live! 

 

SPRINGWATER “GOLF AT 

SCHOOL” 

Springwater Golf Course will once again 

be bringing a golf program for Gr. 1-5 

students to Minesing Central.  Students 

will learn the basics, with instruction on 

proper grip, stance, and strokes for the short and long 

game of golf with the Pro.  We are fortunate to have 

safe equipment for use by students during 

this learning phase and for some, it may 

inspire an interest in pursuing the game 

further.   

This opportunity is free for our students 

and we are grateful for the support of our 

community partner, Springwater Golf 

Course for bringing the Golf at School to us!   

Dates are set for April 10 and May 8 (always subject 

to change).                                                òFOURó  

http://www.smdhu.org/immsonline
http://www.simcoemuskokahealth.org/
http://www.grievingchildren.com/events/signature-events/
http://www.grievingchildren.com/events/signature-events/


50th ANNUAL ELMVALE MAPLE 

SYRUP FESTIVAL… 

…is Saturday April 29th, 2017! 

8 am – 5 pm. Awesome 

midway rides, pancake and 

sausage breakfast, sugar bush 

tours, shops, contests and 

musical entertainment, and 

more! FUN for the whole 

family!    

 

 

FIVE WAYS TO MAKE FAMILY 

FITNESS FUN 

Fitness and Fun. Two words many families just aren’t 

getting enough of. Health Canada recommends adults 

should accumulate at least 150 minutes of moderate 

to vigorous physical activity per week, and 

children/teens require 60 minutes of physical activity 

every day. Getting our daily dose of exercise not only 

helps to prevent health risks, it builds strong muscles 

and bones, develops positive body image and supports 

mental health. Here are some great tips to making 

family fitness fun for everyone: 

¶ Plan ahead – it’s hard to have fun when you’re 

rushed or overwhelmed. Schedule family time 

in your calendar and treat it like any other 

appointment you need to be prepared for. 

¶ Put family first – make the focus of family 

fitness about family time. Use this time to 

connect with one another, share stories, 

discuss interests, check in on the day or just 

make each other laugh. 

¶ Take turns – to ensure that family fitness 

stays fun for everyone, take turns choosing 

the activity. 

¶ Bring on the music – adding a soundtrack to 

your favourite work out is a great way to turn 

up the fun. 

¶ End on a high note – follow your fit-time with 

activities your family loves to help make the 

habit fun for all. Plan a movie night at home 

after attending a fitness class together, or 

make it a tradition to share a healthy treat 

after your heart-pumping fun. 

Information provided by the YMCA of 

Simcoe/Muskoka ( www.ymcaofsimcoemuskoka.ca ) 

WHAT’S HAPPENING AT THE 

MINESING LIBRARY 

Hours:  

Tuesday: 1-7 

Thursday: 1-5 

Friday: 9-5 

(705) 722-6440 

 

Storytime 

On Friday, April 28th at 10:30, Minesing Library 

will have storytime for preschool children to 5 years of 

age.  Come for stories, songs & a craft! 

Ontario Early Years 

Marie from OEY will visit the Minesing Library on 

Friday, April 7th & 21st from 10:30-11:30 for 

children 0-6 years of age. This is a free program. 

Movie Time!!! 

Friday, April 7th at 4pm the Minesing Library will 

be featuring the movie “Sing”. For the low price of $3 

you can purchase a bag of popcorn and a bottle of 

water to enhance your movie experience. Please 

register for this event.  

Spring Craft Time 

Come out to the Minesing Library on Friday, April 

21st at 3:45pm for a fun and exciting craft! This 

event is free but registration is required.  

Visit our website for more information on upcoming 

events! www.springwater.library.on.ca  

 

 

 

 
Instagram us!   Tweet us! 
@minesingcentral  @minesingtweets 
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MONDAY 

 

TUESDAY 

 

WEDNESDAY 

 

THURSDAY 

 

FRIDAY 

 

    
 
 

  
 
 

     
 
 

 3    
∙ School Bus 
Evacuation Training 

This Week Ą 
 
∙ Wear BLUE for 
World Autism 
Awareness Day 

 4 
∙ First Nation’s Elder 
Visit Gr. 1-6 

 5    
∙ “Pigmania” KG-Gr. 2 
∙ Art for Art Sake - 
Intermediate 
∙ After School 
Numeracy 3:30 
∙ School Council 
Meeting 6:30  

 6 
∙ Art for Art Sake – 
Intermediate 
 
∙ Ukulele Club 3:30  

7 
∙ Paint the Town Pink 
Event Gr. 8 Leaders 
∙ Gr.7 Swim to Survive 
(1-2 pm) 
∙ Gr.3 Swim to Survive 
(2-3 pm) 

10 
∙ Raise the “Day of 
Pink” Flag 
 
∙ Golf at School Gr.1-5 

11    

 

12 
∙ Wear PINK for 
International Day of 
Pink 
∙ After School 
Numeracy 3:30 
∙ Hewitt’s Farm order 
pick-up 3:30-5:30      

13 
 

 
 

14 

 

17 

 

 18 
 

 19 
∙ After School 
Numeracy 3:30 
 
∙ Pepperette pick-up 
3:30-5:30  

 20 
 

 21 
 

 24 
∙ GUSH - Gr. 8 

 25 
∙ SLAM Poetry 

 26 
∙ After School 
Numeracy 3:30 
 

 27 
 

28 
∙ Denim Day 
 
∙ Virtual Assembly 


